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AUGUST 29, 2002

MEMORANDUM FOR THE RECORD

SUBJECT: Bonneville Powerhouse 2 Fish Unit 1 Outage Request for Coordination to NMFS (Gary Fredricks).

1.  Bonneville Dam maintenance and Portland District Project Management (FCRPS PM for Capital Improvements Robert van der Borg) are requesting an outage for Fish Unit 1 at Powerhouse 2 for rewind, stator replacement and other maintenance.  Details are:

Outage Timing: 

· Start Date – November 1, 2002

· End Date – March 31, 2002

(The contract schedule for National Electric Coil shows site work starting on November 3, 2002 and rewind complete on January 31, 2003).

Work to be done:

· Rewind of Fishwater Unit 1

· Site work for preparation by the project

Possible ESA impacts:

· Fish unit outage will reduce the AWS input and make it more difficult for the fishway to maintain entrance flow criteria, which may impact passage of ESA listed adult salmonids.  The other Fish Unit, FU-2 will remain in service to provide AWS flows.  Project has indicated they can maintain fishway criteria throughout the outage of FU-1.  FPOM has approved an outage of FU-1 during the above requested period.

Justification:

· Repairing the Fish Unit will ensure reliability of the AWS system during the peak periods of fish passage that occur during the periods outside of the above requested timeframe for work.  

2.  Please indicate NMFS’ position on this work in an official Memorandum of Coordination response.  This completes the request for Fish Unit 1 outage work in November through March.  Thank you.
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